

Good Samaritan Patient Receives Hope

One family's tragedy continues to bring hope to many.

Since July 2021, Good Samaritan patients have had access to mental health counseling services through Haven Counseling Services thanks to the Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund established by the Griffith Family.



Pamela is one of the 60+ Good Samaritan patients who have received these much-needed counseling services. Through a series of tragic losses and bad choices, Pamela found herself unable to cope. Pamela shared, "my son passed away; he was in addiction. I threw my medication away and said I'd go out the same way." She says, "the whole

reality of losing my son was really hard for me; that depression is something serious."

Previously, Pamela had experienced the loss of her brother and her dad. When her son passed away, it was a breaking point for her. She had held some good jobs and tried to do everything that she needed to do to take care of herself. Unfortunately, it was not enough, and she admits to making some bad choices.

Pamela credits Good Samaritan and Haven Counseling for giving her back her life. "The Haven (Counseling Services) is what really helped me to get to the point where I could find myself

again, to get stable in my mind and in my thinking to do this thing, to live life on life's terms in a way that I did not have to use a drug or alcohol."

My son passed away; he was in addiction. I threw my medication away and said I'd go out the same way.

"I'm so thankful today that I was able to have enough sense to pick up and ask for help; because I lost that during the tragic events and bad choices that I made in my life. All of this has been so lifesaving for me in an aspect to where had I not known, had I not found out about Good Samaritan, I might not be alive today."



The Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund is administered through Garrison Gives Hope, a 501(c)3 charitable organization.

If the Clinic's nurse practitioner deems a referral for mental health counseling is necessary, Good Samaritan schedules an appointment for the patient with Haven Counseling Services.

To hear more of Pamela's life transformation story, go to www.goodsamaritancullman.com

2021 FALL NEWSLETTER

Inside This Edition

The mission of Good Samaritan is to deliver sustainable, long-term healthcare and all-around wellness to the uninsured members of our community.

Pamela's Testimonial1
Clinic Addresses Social Determinants of Health 2
Meet Our New Staff2
Caring for Cullman Concert Update2
Local Eagle Scout Making A Difference 3
The Joy Of Giving3
Donors and Honorariums4-5
Community Cares Celebration 6-7
Good Samaritan Health Clinic Directors 8
Ways To Support The Clinic's Mission 8

Health is Our Goal

Clinic Addresses Social Determinants of Health

Circumstances create chronic stress and cause physiological changes in the body resulting in poorer health outcomes. By addressing key social determinants of health, the clinic seeks to close inequities among our patients and improve their lives.



Roseann Gomez, Social Services Volunteer

· Interested patients complete a screening tool which helps identify areas of need including food security, housing, utilities, transportation, personal safety, education, and job placement.

- Based on answers given, a personalized referral plan is developed by our social services volunteer.
- The referral plan is then communicated with the patient during a clinic visit or a phone call.
- Once the patient is connected with the resources. we follow up with them in 4-6 weeks to determine if their needs have been met.

Good Samaritan patients now receive assistance in connecting with community resources.

Thanks to the addition of a second social services volunteer,

Do you know someone who needs the Clinic's services?

Help them get connected by going to www.goodsamamritancullman.com to access the eligibility application. Think they may need help completing the form? No Worries! They may call the Clinic at 256-255-5963 and our receptionist will be happy to assist them.

Meet our New Staff



The Clinic is blessed to have Heather Murphey and Chastity Puckett join our team. Heather is our lead Certified Pharmacy Tech and Chastity is our Receptionist/Pharmacy Tech. Together, Heather and Chastity have 38 years pharmacy technician experience.

Chastity says what inspires her to be a part of the Clinic is "seeing God's hand in everything we do each day and knowing that I get to play a small part in helping someone with a need that they have and make a difference in their life."

Heather says it's gratifying to have the opportunity to help those who would otherwise not have access to healthcare. She says. "I honestly feel like God has brought me here to help others and just be a smile for them on their bad days."

We couldn't be more thrilled to have Heather and Chastity join Good Samaritan. Welcome to our team!



In August, Good Samaritan Clinic made the difficult but necessary decision to cancel our signature fundraising event, the Caring for Cullman Concert, for a second year due to the COVID pandemic. We can not thank each of you enough who donated to the clinic by way of sponsorship even in the absence of the event. In 2019, this event provided 11% of the Clinic's annual budget. We certainly hate to lose the revenue, but those of you who have recently donated to the Clinic have helped to ensure that our patients continue to have access to care. Thank you for standing in the gap!





Donate online at www.goodsamaritancullman.com simply by clicking on the donate button on the home page or return the enclosed card and self-addressed envelope to send your gift in the mail. We are so grateful for your support, and we couldn't do what we

do each day without you!

Local Eagle Scout Making a Difference



Thank you, Nic Ruse, for choosing to bless Good Samaritan Clinic by making beautiful wooden shelves for our medication overflow room as your Eagle Scout project. With servant-minded youth like Nic, our community certainly has a bright future.

Do you know someone you'd like to honor in a special way?

Donating is a wonderful way to honor or remember someone special to you, and it's easy to do. Simply designate your donation on the enclosed card or indicate your preference when donating online at www.goodsamaritancullman.com.



During this holiday season, please consider giving the gift of a donation....

If you have not yet donated to Good Samaritan this year, we invite you to make your 2021 contribution now to help safeguard the uninsured in our community. Every dollar makes a difference! By doing so, you may be helping a friend or family member to never experience a medical need without Good Samaritan Clinic.

We gratefully acknowledge our supporters from October 2020 through March 2021

Good Samaritan Clinic is thankful for your generosity as we endeavor to meet the medical needs of the uninsured in our community. Whether you supported us through monetary donations, volunteer service, or the donation of in-kind products/services, we genuinely appreciate the invaluable support each of you provided to the Clinic last year. To make your 2021 contribution, please submit your donation in the enclosed self-addressed envelope or through our website at www.goodsamaritancullman.com.

Avra Adair, CRNP Dr. Joel Adams

Alabama Free and Charitable Clinics

Amanda Adcock, CRNP Addington Chapel UMC

ADPH

Affordable Automotive Alabama Web Press Lillimae Allen Amazon Smile Kurt and Megan Apel

Hank Apel John F. Apel

Ronnie and Cheri Apel

Tim and Vicki Arndt Ashley Mercantile LLC Heather Ashley, RN Betty Barnes Cindy Barnett Ace Beam, CRNP Dr. Vince Bergquist

Birmingham Radiology Group

Kerry Bittle Dr. Charles Bluhm Sid and Betty Borden Dr. Nicholas Braswell

Ronald and Phyllis Brewer

Dr. Hugh Brindley
David and Charlene Brock

Charna Brown, RN Frank Brown Joyce M. Brown

Amy Burdette-Gray, CRNP

Janie Burnham
Business Solutions
Fred and Aloha Bussey
Dr. Paul Bussman
Richard Butner
Dr. Tyler Byrd

Callahan Eye Institute
Bobby Joe and Edith Calvert

Pat Campbell Conna Canada Cardiopulmonary Rehab

Steve and Melissa Cartee Matthew Carter CCCDC

CCCDD, Inc.
Center for Wound Healing

Dr. Robert Chadband

Fred and Holly Cespedes

Christ Covenant Presbyterian Church

Christ Lutheran Church City of Cullman City of Good Hope Adam Clark Cleaning & More Jean B. Clingan Glenda Cole, CRNP

Commission on Aging

Community Action Partnership of NA The Community Shopper's Guide

Frances Cooper

Elaine Cole

Cornerstone Church of the Nazarene

Robert and Linda Creel
Cullman Church of Christ
Cullman Daily News
Cullman Clinical Research
Cullman County Commission
Cullman High School Class of 1950

Cullman Lioness Club Cullman Lions Club

Cullman First Baptist Church

Cullman FUMC – Wesley Fellowship SSC Cullman Internal Medicine Patients Cullman-Jefferson Counties Gas District

Cullman's Live 95 FM

Cullman Police Department Shop with a Cop

Cullman Regional Benevolent Fund Cullman Regional Medical Center

Cullman Regional Outpatient Physical Therapy Cullman Regional Women's Diagnostic Center

Cullman Savings Bank The Cullman Times Cullman Today

The Cullman Tribune/CullmanSense

Dr. Matt Dellinger Suzie Dimmock Drinkard Development Dr. Thomas Dukovac East Side Baptist Church Lisa Ellard, CRNP Holly Elliott

Darrell and Myra Fell Dr. Gary Few

Dr. J.W. Fyans

First Community Bank

Tena Freeman

Virgil B. Fowler Insurance Agency

Dr. Michael Garcia Bennie Sue Gann Linda Gibson Dr. Reginald Gladish Dr. Stephen Gould Kim Graves, CRNP

Dr. Ben and Roseann Gomez

Tammy Gomez

Good Hope Baptist Church Grace Episcopal Church

Grace Episcopal Church Women Eleanor Graham, RN

Tillman Green
Dr. Alex Hale
Dr. Sonya Hallmark
Jim and Darlene Hale
Hamby's Chapel
Dr. James Harb
Peggy Harris

Dr. Adam and Lindsay Harrison

Ann Harrison, RN Gloria Hart

Haven Counseling Services of Cullman LLC

Lynn Hill, CRNP Kaye Hilton Dr. Don Hirsbrunner Dr. William Holcomb III

Candice Hollis

Dr. Jim and Pepper Hoover Don and Judie Hubbard Carl and Bobbie Hutson

Colby Hutson

Darryl and Jolanda Hutson Clayton and Kim Ingram Dr. Clancy Johnson Jeanette Johnson James or Marcia King Kristy Keiffer, CRNP

Kinney Grove Baptist Church Knight-Free Insurance Agency

Dr. Phillip Kravitz Ricky and Jo Kreps Dr. Chris LaGanke Dr. David Landy William Langlois Zach Lee

Living Faith Baptist Church



Lowe's

Dr. Edward Mahan Robert and Linda Mahler Dr. Lindsey Marshall Dr. Stephen McBride, II Paige McDonald, CRNP Barry and Connie McGriff

Kathy McLeroy Pastor Joe McNulty Vince and Kay Meleski Merchants Bank

Cathy Mills

Charles and Teri Mobley

Julie Mobley
Dr. Brad Moody
Dr. Alice Morgan
Dr. Bruce Morgan
Beth Moultrie

Roy and Anne Moultrie

My Cullman TV Dr. Tracy Neal Mt. Zion Oasis SSC

Ninety-One Homemaker's Club Andy and Elizabeth Page Office Equipment Company Dr. Silvio E. Papapietro Dr. William Parker Kay Parker-Phillips, CRNP

Karen Parr Geneva Parrish Ernie and Robin Parson Martin and Bonnie Patterson Jack and Allan Pelletier

Shay Persall Mary Pippin Katie Plourd, CRNP

Publix Jerry Raley

Redan Baptist Church Lindsay M. Rhodes, CPA, LLC

Jared Rice, PharmD

Grace Riley

Jerry and Gail Roberts Dr. Scott Robson Dr. Ben Rogers

Cheri Rodgers-Norman, RN

Royal Technologies Drs. Tony and Nikki Ruse

Justin Rushing

Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Rutledge Salem Missionary Baptist Church

Dr. Rodney Sanders

Wanda Sanders
Dr. Steven Skinner
LeeAnn Smith
Dr. Robert Smith
Dr. William E. Smith
Southside Baptist Church
Spring Hill Baptist Church

St. Andrews UMC - Seekers SSC

St. Andrews UMC – UMW Charity Circle St. Paul's Lutheran Church

State Farm Companies Foundation

Maria Steele

St. Andrews UMC

Jeff and Melissa Stricklin

Dr. Amy Stubbs

Drs. Jeremy and Katie Stidham

The Awards Palace LLC

The First Congregational Methodist Church

Christie Thomas

Dr. Jim and Judy Thomason

Town of Holly Pond
Town of South Vinemont
T'aira Ugarkovich
United Way
UAB Charity Care
USA Healthcare
Shalina Vessell

Walgreens

Wallace State Community College

Walmart #7280 Walmart DC #6006 Dr. Carol Ward Dr. Jeffrey Warner

Dr. Scott and Tina Warner Kerry and Rena Watson

Paula Waters

Jerry and Julia Weathersby Welti Cumberland Presbyterian Rob and Mary Ellen Werner

Westside Missionary Baptist Church

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Williamson

Cathy Wilson

Mandy Wilhite - Haven Counseling Services

Dr. Gregory Windham

WKUL 92.1 FM and 97.9 FM Cullman

Jeanette Woods
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Wright
Lynn Yarbrough
Dr. Randy Yarbrough
Kenneth and Beverly Yeager

Honorariums and Memorials

Alabama Alpha Theta In Memory of Stephen K. Griffith

Bill J. Bonds In Memory of Stephen K. Griffith James and Judy Brown In Honor of Dr. Rogers, Dr. Sivley, and Dr. Braswell

Matthew and Amy Carter In Memory of Clint Frey, Bert McGriff and Dwight Bennett

Phillip and Cheri Cobbs In Memory of Darryl Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Glasscock In Memory of Archie Persall

Vince and Kay Meleski In Honor of Healthcare Workers

Charles and Teri Mobley In Honor of Tony and Veronica Camardella

Martin and Bonnie Patterson In Honor of Butch and Mary Aderhold

Dr. and Mrs. William Peinhardt In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. Adam Harrison

Dr. and Mrs. William Peinhardt In Memory of Dr. Phillip Freeman and Amy Freeman Williams Rachel Rounsaville In Honor of Charna Brown Grady and Cherie Smith In Memory of Tavern Culver

John and Jill Strickland In Memory of John Connor Strickland

Jeff and Melissa Stricklin In Memory of Gwen Arnold

Martha Williams In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. Jim Thomason

Don and Frances Williamson In Honor of Robert and Rudene Tidwell & Jim and Suzanne Tidwell

Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan In Honor of Good Samaritan Clinic Staff and Volunteers

Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan In Honor of Good Samaritan Clinic Staff

Special thanks to the medical providers listed above who see our patients for specialty care. We absolutely could not meet the medical needs of our patients without each one of you!

In the next issue of "The Good Samaritan" newsletter, we look forward to acknowledging our donors who contributed between April and September 2021. Individuals are recognized by name, and organizations and businesses are recognized with the name of their institution, unless they have previously indicated that they would like to remain anonymous. If you would like to update your preferences and request to remain anonymous in our next issues, please notify Jolanda Hutson, Executive Director, at inhtson@goodsamaritancullman.com or 256-255-5964.







Clinic hosts Community Cares Celebration

Agencies partner to meet needs in our community

The Clinic hosted its first Community Cares Celebration at the Cullman Housing Authority on September 18. Clinic volunteers, along with CATA Health Science students and CHS HOSA students, were on hand providing free health screenings, Borden Family Pharmacy provided flu shots, and EconoMed offered COVID vaccines. Other community agencies were present to provide information about their services including the Cullman County Extension Office, First Source for Women, and North Alabama Agriplex. Lunch was provided by the Cullman Police Department and Jacks Foodland, Cullman Savings Bank provided door prizes and free Kona shaved ice, and students from the CHS Fine Arts Honor Society did hand painting. Special thanks to the Cullman Housing Authority and its Board for partnering with us! Thanks to everyone who participated. It was a huge success because of you!

















GOODSAMARIAN HEALTHCLINIC

401 Arnold Street NE, Suite A Cullman, AL 35055 256-775-1389



Medical Director Jeremy Stidham, MD

Board of Directors

Joe McNulty, Chairman
Jared Rice, Vice-Chairman
Paula Waters, Secretary
Lindsay Rhodes, Treasurer
Heather Ashley
Charna Brown
Conna Canada
Adam Clark
Matt Dellinger, DMD
Zach Lee
Shay Persall
Maria Steele
T'aira Ugarkovich



Donor Contact
Jolanda Hutson,
Executive Director

@GoodSamaritanCullman

jhutson@goodsamaritancullman.com



@SamaritanCullmn





United Way of Cullman County

Thank you, Alabama Web Press for printing our biannual newsletter.



Good Samaritan Health Clinic Board of Directors

Pictured L to R Front Row: Jared Rice, Dr. Jeremy Stidham (Medical Director), Heather Ashley, T'aira Ugarkovich, Paula Waters, Conna Canada; Back Row: Zach Lee, Shay Persall, Adam Clark, Maria Steele, Joe McNulty, and Lindsay Rhodes. Not pictured: Charna Brown and Dr. Matt Dellinger

What you can do today...



Pray for Our Efforts – Join us in praying that we will be a blessing to the patients who come into the Clinic each day and that God will continue to provide the necessary resources for us to fulfill our mission.



Donate Items from our Wishlist – Simply go to https://www.goodsamaritan-cullman.com/wish-list for a list of our most commonly needed items including electronic blood pressure monitors, nebulizers, patient care items, and medication supplies. You can even order items straight from our Amazon Wish List and the items will be shipped directly to us.



Spread the Word - If you know someone who may qualify for the clinic's services, please refer them our way. See www.goodsamaritancullman.com for patient eligibility requirements and application. If assistance is needed in completing the application, please call 256-255-5963. We are happy to assist with the process.



Donate Hearing Aids – For our patients who suffer from severe hearing loss, the gift of hearing can be such a blessing. Donated hearing aids can be reprogrammed and given to our patients who otherwise would not be able to purchase them.



Amazon Smile–For the holidays and every day, shop online and help Good Samaritan Clinic at the same time! Simply go to the



Amazon Smile website (https://smile.amazon.com/) and select Good Samaritan Health Clinic of Cullman as your charity of choice. Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to Good Samaritan. It's that easy!



GOODSAMARIAN HEALTHCLINIC

www.goodsamaritancullman.com